RPOA BOARD MEETING

June 17, 2013

Burgess Residence

Durango, Colorado 81301                   
Members Present:


Bud Burgess, President


Scott Voss, Treasurer


Jeanie Emigh, Secretary


Barbara Lynch, Architectural Committee and Nominating Committee Chair

Sherry Taber, By-Laws Committee Co-Chair

Jim Whittier, By-Laws Committee Co-Chair
George Widmeyer, Maintenance Committee Chair
Guest:
Gay Robson, Member and previous chair, Architectural Committee
Meeting called to order by Bud Burgess

Approval of Minutes of 5/20/2013: 
Scott Voss moved and George Widmeyer seconded a motion to accept the
minutes, and the motion carried unanimously.
Approval of Annual Meeting Minutes of June 2, 2013 draft prepared by Barbara Lynch:  
Scott Voss moved and George Widmeyer seconded a motion to accept the draft minutes, and the motion carried unanimously.  Final approval will be voted on by RPOA members at the 2014 annual meeting.

Reports of Officers and Standing Committees

President:

· Bud Burgess met with former president Brad Gray to discuss the transfer of duties.
· RPOA needs to develop a Data and Record Retention Policy:

Action Item:  A committee was formed to develop a policy to manage data.  The committee members are Jeanie Emigh, George Widmeyer, and Jim Whittier.  They will make an initial report at the September board meeting

· Former Secretary Carol Lewin has developed and is willing to maintain a spreadsheet of all contact information by address and lot numbers of Ranch residences including which properties are rental properties and which management company oversees the rental.  

Action Item:  Secretary Jeanie Emigh will work with Carol to ensure that Carol gets updated residents’ information and will assist Carol in maintaining this spreadsheet.  
· Bud Burgess, George Widmeyer, Jerry Zelenka, and Bob Strumpf conducted a tour of the RV storage area and found several items, including a catamaran boat and a camper for a truck bed that have no apparent owners.  In addition the current guidelines for storage need to be updated.

Action Item:  Bud Burgess will work with Jerry Zelenka, who oversees the RV Storage area, to draft a notice regarding unidentified property.  This notice will be posted in the mail room and e-mailed to owners currently on our e-mail list.  If no persons can be identified as owners the property will be sold or disposed of.  In addition Bud will work with Jerry on revising current guidelines for storage and will bring the revision back to the board for action. (BCC will be used on e-mail notices.)

Secretary-Jeanie Emigh  
 No Report
Treasurer – Scott Voss

· Finance Committee members are Jim Whittier and Bud Burgess.
· Scott requested approval to: 
· change the signature authority for the RPOA safe deposit box at First National Bank to include Scott, Bud, and Jeanie;
· add Bud to the FNB checking account;

· delete the signature authority of Brad Gray from charge accounts 
· add Bud to the investment account
George Widmeyer moved and Jim Whittier seconded a motion to authorize those requests; the motion carried unanimously.
· 75 % of the RPOA annual budget for the irrigation contract has been spent.  Expenditures will probably exceed the annual budgeted amount for this item by several thousand dollars (see attached Maintenance Committee report).

Architectural Committee- Barbara Lynch and Gay Robson

· A review of the Board Review Draft of the Architectural Rules was conducted and several changes were requested.

Next Steps: Gay and Barbara will incorporate the agreed upon changes and formulate questions for the RPOA attorney.  These will be delivered and e-mailed to her with a request for a meeting to finalize the document.  Bud Burgess will attend the meeting. The final revision of the document will be brought to the board for a vote.
By-Laws- Sherry Taber
· Sherry asked Jim Whittier to co-chair the committee with her as she anticipates the need to revise the RPOA by-laws to bring them in conformity to recent HOA legislation; Jim accepted.  
Finance:  Scott Voss 
No further report
Maintenance – George Widmeyer (See attached report)

· George thanked the volunteers who assisted with removing tree limbs and willows on June 8.  

· Pumps are now up and working but ongoing maintenance issues continue.  Some residents have expressed concern over the condition of the lawns.  Without rain the irrigations system may not be able to keep the grass green in the coming hot summer months.  There has been no rain since April.
· Four paving contractors have submitted bids and these were reviewed by the board. There are inconsistencies in the levels of work as well as in the scope of work because three estimates of the number of linear feet of roads in The Ranch are not consistent.  George is working with contractors on this issue.

Next Steps:  George is working with a paving engineer who has volunteered to review the four bids. He will continue to work to determine actual linear feet of paving needed.  He will bring this issue back to board either by e-mail or at a special meeting and make a recommendation as to who should receive contract.  The board will then vote on this issue.  Timeliness is important to secure work completion by the end of August. 
Nominating Committee—Barbara Lynch  
No Report
Pending Issues:
· George is still working on obtaining Brainstorm e-mail addresses for RPOA board members. 
· Fire mitigation is an ongoing concern.
Action Item:  George and Bud will work with the James Ranch on making The Ranch emergency exit road drivable and will assess overall issues in The Ranch regarding fire danger.  

New Business:
· RPOA directory:  

Action Item:  Jeanie and Barbara will bring a recommendation 

to the board on formatting the next directory.

· George presented the need to develop a better system of making petty cash purchases.
Action Item:  Scott will work with George to investigate purchasing a prepaid credit card.

· Bud presented the idea to develop a few specific goals for the board to achieve in the upcoming year that will be in addition to regular board duties. He asked that each board member bring to the next meeting suggestions for three to four goals that might be adopted. Two suggested goals presented were to develop a long-term financial and investment strategy, and a long-term plan for updating and keeping The Ranch development looking great and not dated.

Announcements:
· The board would like to thank the many resident volunteers who do so much to make this a wonderful place to live.  Particular thanks this month go out to Katherine Holt for organizing the garage sale and Bob Strumpf and Ted Robson for their help on the paving project.
· The board is calling for volunteer(s) to organize the Labor Day Picnic.  Contact Bud Burgess if interested.
SUMMARY OF ACTION ITEMS

	Action Items
	Persons Assigned
	Due Date

	Record/Data Retention

Committee
	Jeanie Emigh, Jim Whittier, George Widmeyer
	First Report to BOD Sept 26,2013

	Maintain current record of owners 
	Jeanie Emigh Carol Lewin
	On going

	RV Storage Issues
	Bud Burgess, Jerry Zelenka
	Report BOD July 15,2013

	Format Resident Directory
	Jeanie Emigh, Barbara Lynch
	Report BOD July 15, 2013

	Fire mitigation
	George Widmeyer, 

Bud Burgess
	Report BOD July 15,2013

	Investigate/Obtain 
prepaid credit card
	Scott Voss, George Widmeyer
	Report BOD July 15,2013


Next Meeting: Monday July 15, 7PM Emigh//Hunter Residence, 96 Brookie Creek.

Scott Voss moved and Jim Whittier seconded that the meeting be adjourned and the motion carried unanimously. 

Respectfully Submitted: 
Jeanie Emigh, Board Secretary 
Approved:

Bud Burgess, President

July 15, 2013

THE RANCH PROPERTY ASSOCIATION MAINTENANCE STATUS REPORT

June 17, 2013
Work In Progress
The Whitfield pump is not working properly.  The inlet could be clogged or the motor is failing.  An electrician has inspected it and has suggested we get someone to pull the pump to check it and to clean the inlet. 

Work Completed 
A “Combination Pressure Reducing and Pressure Sustaining Valve” in the Fawn Lake pump house was replaced.  This is a capital item.

Two inlet pipe covers have been received as replacements for rusted and broken ones.  They were painted and one was installed.  The temporary fix for the second is holding and replaced after the water is turned of in the fall. 

Some major irrigation line breaks and sprinklers in Bear Park and the other common areas were repaired.  The four-inch distribution line running along the back of lot #79 was repaired.  We took the opportunity to install a tap for the new owners of the lot so that they can connect their irrigation system to the line.

A team of volunteers cut willows at the emergency exit gate from The Ranch to the field in the James Ranch.  They also cut some trees and thistle in the RV lot and removed downed trees in the nature area. 
We had a professional arborist remove two dead trees and one tree damaged in high winds.  They also chipped eight piles of debris from trees on common ground or private lots.

The River Run pump failed on May 31.  We have installed a new pump.  We had a licensed electrician disconnect the old pump and reconnected the new one.

The submerged intake to the Latigo pump is clogged.  We drilled some additional holes into the intake pipe and it is running fine for now, but we will have to work on it when the irrigation season ends.

We sprayed for cattails in several of the ponds as a preemptive measure to control their spread since they clog the flow of water in the streams.  

Work Being Planned 
We have received four bids for patching and sealing all of the roads, not just those in Phase III that will be repaved in a few years.  This current year expenditure is suggested in the reserve study.

An expert on pond liners needs to be consulted as to options for repairing or replacing the decaying liners in The Ranch.  We will do some testing to see if there is a problem, which we do not see at this time. 

The rock along the road at the end of Latigo needs to be restored.  Also, the path from Latigo to Fawn Lake needs to be reseeded and repaired.
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